
NEILLSVILLE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
MINUTES OF A SPECIAL MEETING 
 
October 2, 2024 
 
A special meeting of the Board of Education, School District of Neillsville was called to order on October 2, 
2024, at 8:05 p.m. in the Board of Education Office by Vice President Dewey Poeschel.  Present at roll call 
were Deanna Heiman, Peggy Grap, Dewey Poeschel, and Paul Opelt. Sue Voigt was absent. Also present were 
Administrator John Gaier, High School Principal Jennifer Aspenson, and Attorney Doug Witte.  
  
Notification of the meeting was sent to the Clark County Press and Central Wisconsin Broadcasting. 
 
Motion by Deanna Heiman seconded by Peggy Grap to go into closed session under Sections 19.85(1)(a) and 
19.85 (1)(f) of the Wisconsin Statutes. Wisconsin Statutes 19.85(1)(a) and 19.85(1)(f) allow a meeting to be 
closed to the public when a governmental body is going to deliberate concerning a case which was the subject 
of any judicial or quasi-judicial trial or hearing before that governmental body, or when a governmental body 
considers medical, social, or personal histories or disciplinary data of specific persons, or the investigation of 
charges against specific persons, which, if discussed in public would be likely to have a substantial adverse 
effect upon the reputation of any person referred to in such histories or data or involved in such problems or 
investigations. The purpose of the closed meeting is to conduct an expulsion hearing in accordance with Section 
120.13(1)(c) of the Wisconsin Statutes and to review and discuss pupil records, as defined in Section 118.125 of 
the Wisconsin Statutes. Roll call: Peggy Grap – yes, Deanna Heiman – yes, Paul Opelt – yes, Dewey Poeschel – 
yes. Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Paul Opelt seconded by Peggy Grap to adjourn at 9:40 p.m.  Roll call: all yes.  Motion carried. 
 


